Monday 21 June 2010
Cambridge University Languages Programme (Junior CULP) - FRENCH
Dear Parent/Guardian

Your son/daughter will soon have completed two years of Spanish and one year of German,  because s/he is in the X half of the school population.  As explained at this stage in year 7 last year, it was not possible to allow free choice of the second foreign language if we also wanted to be able to set pupils by ability for their language learning and consequently your son/daughter was not able to study French.  

In response to interest by both students and parents, we are in a position to provide the opportunity for your son/daughter to learn French during year 9 as part of the Cambridge University Language Programme (Junior CULP) that we have been involved with the past four years.  The course can, if desired, be the skills part of the Bronze or Silver Duke of Edinburgh Award.
Furthermore, this foundation course would enable your son/daughter a choice of 3 languages (German, French and/or Spanish) to continue to GCSE when options are made in February next year.  

The CULP programme is well-established at CVC and in July 2006 it won the prestigious European Award for Languages.  The programme entails an intensive introductory course in French provided at CVC and also at the Cambridge University Language Centre (located near Lion Yard car park).   The course structure is a mixture of twilight sessions and 3 half-days spread throughout year 9.  Participants will receive tuition as well as access to tailor-made on-line practice and extension material available from home or school.  

We are currently confirming dates for the CULP French programme next year but the twilight sessions will take place weekly on Monday afternoons from 3.00p.m. – 4.00p.m. at CVC.  There will also be 3 Saturdays based at the Cambridge University Language Centre.
The weekly Monday sessions take place at CVC.  On the 3 Saturday sessions in the Language Centre (located in the centre of Cambridge near to Lion Yard car park), students will be accompanied by staff from CVC.  Transport on those days will be the responsibility of parents.    Participants in the project will need to bring with them to the sessions a pen, pencil and a snack/drink.  Sessions will run from 9.00 – 13.30 and will include two short breaks.  

There are 46 hours of teaching in total and in addition there is the expectation that pupils will consolidate their learning by accessing independently the online material written especially to accompany the course, either from home or from school during the ample time between each of the sessions.  
We strongly recommend that any students who have an interest in French and think they might want the opportunity to continue to GCSE French in years 10 & 11 take up this excellent opportunity.  It would be impossible for students who have not had this foundation course in French to opt for GCSE French next year.  The course is not only for those committed to continuing with French to a higher level.  Some knowledge of several languages is what employers repeatedly say they want from young people.  And, after all, Arsène Wenger speaks 6 languages!
I also want to remind you about the French Exchange that is available to all students studying French and I would certainly recommend that students enrolling on the CULP course also consider the French Exchange.  Letters went out a few weeks ago on ParentMail and paper copies can still be obtained from Mrs Shorten.  

If you wish your son/daughter to apply for a place on the CULP programme please complete the attached form and return it to Mrs Shorten, Language College Administrator in the HOD office in the MFL corridor by Thursday 1 July 2010.  Please do not hesitate to contact me at school if you have any queries.

Yours sincerely

Rachel Hawkes
Assistant Principal
Director of Language College and Staff Learning
Application for a place on the Junior CULP in French
Full name of pupil: ……………………………………………………   Tutor group: ………

Date of birth: ……………………………

Address:………………………………………………………………………………………….

……………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………

Home telephone number:………………………………………………………………..

Daytime telephone number:……………………………………………………………..

Parental Declaration

I would like my son/daughter ……………………………………………to take part in the Junior CULP in French.
I will be able to arrange for him/her to get to the Cambridge University Language Centre (Downing Place, Cambridge) on three Saturdays during the year.
I give/do not give (delete as appropriate) permission for my son/daughter to leave the Language Centre unsupervised during the short breaks on the 3 Saturday sessions.
I give/do not give (delete as appropriate) permission for a photo of the whole class with the teacher to be used in publicity for the CULP programme on the Cambridge University Language Centre website.
Signed: ……………………………………………………………………………………….

Date:………………………………………………………………………………………….

Please return this completed form to Mrs Shorten, Language College Administrator in the HOD office in MFL corridor by Thursday 1 July 2010.  
